From:

Sent: Sunday, 16 July 2023 1:54 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] APPLICATION NO:DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing to strongly and passionately object to the proposed development outlined in DA2023/0130 as a concerned university student and resident of Lidcombe. The mere proximity of this development, a mere 70 meters away from our residential zone, fills me with deep concern and dismay regarding its potential impact on the health and well-being of our vibrant community.

As a university student, my primary concern is the potential health risks associated with the proposed development. The thought of increased noise pollution from the construction and ongoing activities troubles me greatly. It would not only disrupt our daily lives but also affect our ability to study and concentrate, potentially jeopardizing our academic progress and overall well-being. Maintaining a conducive environment for learning and personal growth should be a top priority.

Moreover, the proposed location's unsuitability becomes even more evident when considering its proximity to places of worship, schools, and residential areas. Our places of worship provide solace and spiritual nourishment, and it is crucial to preserve their sanctity and tranquility. The well-being and safety of schoolchildren should also be safeguarded, ensuring they have a peaceful environment conducive to their education and development. Our residential areas should remain havens of peace and serenity, fostering a sense of community and belonging.

In light of these concerns, I implore you to prioritize the well-being, safety, and livability of our community. I kindly request that you reconsider granting approval for DA2023/0130. As a resident living 1km away from the proposed development, I am deeply concerned about the potential negative impacts it would have on the quality of life, particularly for university students who strive to excel academically and thrive in a supportive community.

I sincerely urge you to listen to the voices of the concerned residents, including university students, and take decisive action in the best interests of our community. Let our collective plea be heard and acknowledged, for we all share a common desire for a vibrant, healthy, and flourishing neighborhood.

Thank you for your attentive consideration. May you truly understand the depth of our objections and act with unwavering resolve to safeguard our community's future.

Kind Regards